
Wednesday 12
th
 May 2021 

Dear Parents, 

Over many long months of covid we have all experienced a rollercoaster of emotions ranging from anxiety, loneliness, 
relief, disappointment, grief, loss and hope. Life became very unpredictable last spring and we entered a period of 
unprecedented national restrictions, our liberty and freedoms became so limited we were suddenly without the ability 
to choose whether or not we could see our own families. Families were dealing with job losses, drops in income, 
isolation from friends and family and all within the context of a pandemic we initially knew very little about. We actually 
feared for our lives and those of our loved ones.  

Then something else began to emerge. People discovered their resilience, their stoicism, their ability to adapt, to be 
creative in establishing alternatives and we all discovered the true meaning of community. As a school we were 
overwhelmed by the kindness of our parent community as we navigated our way through an unfamiliar educational 
landscape. Although the safety of our children and our community weighed heavily on our shoulders we were also 
very grateful to have the privilege of supporting our key worker families and our vulnerable families by staying open 
and staying connected with our much missed children at home. We were proud to play our small part. 

As time went on we became increasingly aware of how many parents were struggling with their mental health. Time 
and time again we were hearing from parents who didn’t think they were doing a good job with their child, guilt was a 
recurring theme. Parents were actually doing an incredible job and when the children returned to school over the 
summer term we were in awe of how settled and happy they were, the same applied in September and again this 
spring. Parents have supported their children mentally, emotionally and academically and the children are thriving. 

So we want the focus to be on parents, on you, on your needs, on your feelings and on your well-being. Whatever 
your experiences over the last year and however you are feeling now it won’t hurt to treat yourself to a little TLC. Even 
the most efficient well-oiled machines need a service once in a while!  

The Slow Down Social – Thursday 27
th

 May 

The week before half term we are hosting a Slow Down Social. On Thursday 27
th
 May we will keep the children until 

3.30pm. Anytime between 2.30 – 3.30pm we would like to invite you to come up to school and grab a free coffee or 
tea or a cold drink courtesy of our wonderful PTA, and then go for a walk with your friends around the field to chat and 
catch up. You may prefer to simply sit on the grass with a coffee and chat with a group of friends. You might like to 
take the time to be alone and find a shady spot to read a book or a magazine by yourself. You may even prefer to just 
lie back on the grass and listen to the birds and do absolutely nothing for a few precious minutes! It is simply a little gift 
of time from us to you to slow down and breathe. Obviously we will need to maintain socially distancing measures but 
our site is large so hopefully will not be an issue. If the weather spoils things we will simply re-schedule. 

We will also have some promotional well-being stalls to browse around. In the infant car park we are inviting a range 
of people to promote ‘treats’ for the body and mind! We’re hoping to have beauticians, fitness, sweet treat companies 
etc, all sharing ways you can treat yourself whether it’s an indulgent treat or a health/fitness treat, you deserve both! 
Children can then be collected at 3.30pm. Between 3.00-3.30pm we will be enjoying some age appropriate mental 
health activities with the children eg Stormbreak. Obviously you are welcome to pick up at your ‘normal’ time (or pupils 
can walk home if they normally do this) but we will send out a google form next week so you can indicate whether you 
want your child to stay until 3:30. We will wait until next week as we will have a better idea of the predicted weather! 

From experience we know parents tend to put themselves at the bottom of every priority list…so let’s change that, 
starting this week.  

Your children are fine, more than fine! They are happy and thriving!  

How are you? It’s time to invest a little back in yourself!  

Don’t forget, the happier and less stressed you are the children will benefit too!  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 Miss Allen & Mr Deery (Portway Headteachers) 

 

If you or anyone you know or could recommend that fits the bill and would like to promote their business with a table 
top display then get them to email adminoffice@portway-inf.hants.sch.uk to discuss suitability.  

mailto:adminoffice@portway-inf.hants.sch.uk

